

210 Commercial St., • P.O. Box 189 Brooklyn, Wisconsin 53521-0189 (608) 455-4201 • Fax: (608) 455-1385 E-mail: clerk@brooklynwi.gov

coning and Land Regulation Committee Dane County Zoning 10 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. Madison, WI 53703

Regarding:

CUP 2334

Town/Sect:

Public Hearing: March 22, 2016 Oregon Section 26

Applicant:

Wingra Real Estate LLC

Lawkey

Dear Committee:

On 11/9/2004 the original conditional use permit 1916 was approved by the Town of Oregon and Dane County. On 12/11/2012 conditional use permit 2223 for an extension of 10 years was approved by the Town of Oregon and Dane County.

The Village of Brooklyn would like to share the following concerns it has with the Proposed CUP 2334.

- With this new CUP 2334, the Village's concern is that this is an extension that will not expire for 25 to 30 years without closure of the original pit. The length of 30 years is an excessive length of time. This extension would create a CUP that has continued since 2004 without reclamation of the original pit.
- 2. In the CUP there is reference to a private well protection bond and claims procedure being included. The Village of Brooklyn has a public well within 1000 feet of the original pit, and if there is a private well protection, there should also be a protection for the Village well within this area.
- 3. Payne and Dolan sent the Village brief notice of this conditional use permit and not a complete application for the Village to review.
- 4. CUP 1916 refers to hours of operation starting at 7am to 6pm weekdays but hauling times would be restricted to between 8:30am and 5pm. In CUP 2334 these hours have been changed to 6am to 7pm during weekdays and 6am to 3pm on Saturdays with hauling times of 7am to 6pm weekdays and 7am to 3pm on Saturday. The Village opposes these hours of operation and hauling times because of the close proximity to residential property.
- 5. Mr. Buglass from Payne & Dolan stated at a hearing before the Town of Oregon that there is currently a 10-foot berm on the original Klahn pit and that will be reduced to a two-foot berm as part of the reclamation process. The Village is opposed to changing the height of the berm.

Sincerely

Pat Hawkey

Village President

